
Kirriemuir Landward East Community Council 
Meeting : Monday 13.03.23 

 Memus Hall 
 

MINUTES 
 
 

In Attendance: 
Ivan Laird (Chair), Lorna Bruce (Treasurer) Jeannie MacLean (Secy) 
Martin Friedrich, John  Grieve, David Skea 
Cllr Julie Bell, Cllr Chris Beattie, George Meechan  
 
Apologies:, Cllr Ronnie Proctor 
 
Ivan Laird welcomed everyone to the meeting and noted apologies.  
He then introduced David Leven and Nick Gough from Forestry and Land Scotland who were 
attending to talk with the community abut the recent purchase of Glenprosen Estate. (see 
separate report) Some time was then spent on circulating and speaking to people in the 
Hall. 
Once the main meeting commenced on behalf of Kirriemuir Landward East Community 
Council Ivan offered condolences to the family of Sheena Smith, formerly of Kinrive, Glen 
Moy who died recently. Sheena was a longstanding member of the Community Council, and 
a well known and respected member of the wider farming community. 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting: 
The Minutes from the meeting held on 14 November 2022 were accepted as a true record 
of proceedings with one amendment under attendance 
Acceptance proposed: Martin Friedrich  
Seconded: Lorna Bruce 
 
Matters arising:  
Area Updates 
Finavon: Roadworks, namely resurfacing are taking place in Finavon at the Tannadice 
junction 
 
Tannadice: A fence at the side of the park has rotted and is believed to be dangerous. Cllr 
Beattie to take forward. 
Concern was again raised about farm vehicles travelling through Tannadice, and a problem 
with the school traffic lights was picked up by Cllr Bell. 
 
 
Glen Prosen: Work on the Spott Bridge in Glen Prosen is still outstanding. 
Work is taking place on potholes (some very deep) throughout the Glen. 
 
 
Memus: The children at Burnside Farm have become accustomed to the arrangements for 
pickup with school transport.  



Justinhaugh: A dyke has washed away after period of heavy rain and floods. Ivan reported 
that there are now 3 islands in the river with gravel build-up and as a result it id likely the 
road is being undermined 
 
Correspondence: None received 
 
Planning Applications:  
Application No. 23/0041/PRIORN  
Prior notification for Farm related building works (non-residential)  Land 250 M west of 
Cowhillock, Glenquiech, Forfar. 
 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Lorna Bruce reported that after Hall rent and travel expenses payments 
the balance in the KLECC account stands at £865.43 
 
 
AOCB: 
It was agreed that £460 for period products should be returned to Angus Council 
It was noted that Prosen Hall has received £10,000 from the Community Fund for renewing 
the Hall roof. 
There was much discussion about the bad state of repair of the Airlie monument on Tulloch 
Hill. There was concern expressed that there may be a Health and safety issue. 
Rachel Grieve told the meeting that a welcome outcome might be to seek a Tulloch Hill 
community buyout, but this requires a lot of research as the hill and the monument are 
owned by Airlie Estates. Cllr Bell to speak to the Dangerous Buildings Officer.  
 
 
Date of Next Meeting: (Monday 08 May 2023 at 7.30 Memus Hall postponed due to public 
holiday) Please note new date Monday 15th May at 7.30 Memus Hall 
 
Ivan Laird thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 


